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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

DECEMBER 1 Come and Go Christmas Card Making and More Class, Eatonia Community Hall, 2pm - 8pm 

DECEMBER 13 Cash Bingo, EOL, 7pm 

DECEMBER 21 80s Family Skate Night, Eatonia Memorial Arena, 6pm-9pm, $5 per person 

DECEMBER 25 CHRISTMAS DAY 

DECEMBER 26 BOXING DAY 

DECEMBER 31 New Year’s Eve Dance, Laporte Community Hall, 8pm 

JANUARY 1 NEW YEAR’S DAY 

January 10 & 11 Minor Hockey Day, Eatonia Memorial Arena 

January 23 Eatonia Oasis Payers Dessert Theatre, Eatonia Community Hall, Cocktails 6:30pm, Performance 8pm 

January 24 & 25 Eatonia Oasis Payers Dinner Theatre, Eatonia Community Hall, Cocktails 5:30pm, Dinner 6:30pm Performance 8pm 

February 8 Mantario Lion’s Winter Festival, Eyre Park, Time TBD 

February 14 Eatonia Lion’s Club Valentine’s Supper, Eatonia Community Hall 

April 11 Mantario Lion’s Fish Fry, Eyre Park, 5pm 

June 21 Mantario Lion’s Rib Fest, Eyre Parke, 5pm 

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Here we are, quickly approaching the end of the year! 

We have recently hosted our annual public meeting, which was held on Thursday, November 21.  We 

always encourage residents of town to attend this meeting as it gives them an opportunity to ask the 

council questions and provide feedback on concerns they may have.  Thank you to all those that were 

able to attend.   

One of the questions from the meeting was where does the money go for a fire call.  Any money paid 

for a fire call goes to C.E.N. Fire Protection Association to cover costs to service the equipment, make 

necessary repairs, supply engine fuel, lubricants and any other supplies required to keep the equipment 

in operating condition; prorated share for power, energy and insurance for the fire hall; and wages to 

members of the Eatonia Fire Brigade for operating the truck and equipment in answer to calls and 

otherwise assisting in fighting fires originating from the area.   

Another questions was how can residents be made aware of issues that the RCMP are dealing 

with.  People can subscribe to the Sask Crime Watch Advisory Network, www.saskcrimewatch.ca.  It is 

very easy for people to subscribe too and receive police safety alerts and requests for assistance from 

the RCMP.  It only takes a few minutes to sign up.   

With December comes the Old Fashioned Christmas put on by the Eatonia & District Chamber of 

Commerce which is held on Saturday, December 14, 2019. Bring your family for a visit and photos with 

Santa.  Kids can shop at Santa’s Shop for their family.  Lots of activities planned that day for everyone to 

enjoy.    

Wishing you and your family a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!   

 

Yours truly,  

Town Council 

December 2019 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 
 

HOLIDAY HOURS 

Closed at noon Tuesday, Dec. 24 

Closed Wednesday, Dec. 25 

Closed Thursday, Dec 26 

 

Closed at noon Tuesday, Dec. 31 

 Closed Wednesday, Jan. 1 
 

 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 

HOLIDAY HOURS 

9:00am – 12:00pm Tuesday, Dec. 24 

Closed Wednesday, Dec. 25 

Closed Thursday, Dec. 26 

 

9:00am – 12:00pm Tuesday, Dec. 31 

Closed Wednesday, Jan. 1 

http://www.saskcrimewatch.ca/
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 
 

 

TAXES 
 

From July – December, 2019 a 1% penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2020 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 

 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, December 9th           

Monday, December 23rd  

 
 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, December 5th            
Thursday, December 19th  

 
 
 
 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

WATER METER READINGS 

Notices via phone call, text message, and email 

will be sent out this month.  

We ask that all residents submit their reading(s) 

by Friday, December 20th.   

You can submit your reading by calling the office 
at 306-967-2251 or online at www.eatonia.ca 

 

Wondering what registration is all about for Centennial? 
 

Almost all events happening during Centennial are free of charge and do not require pre-registration. 
 

Registering for Centennial gives you access to supper Friday, breakfast Saturday, supper Saturday, and breakfast 
Sunday.  Guests will not be able to pay for meals at the door. 
 

What happens after you register? 
 

You will get a confirmation email from Eventbrite.  On Friday, July 30th or Saturday, August 1st, you may check in at the 
Registration Table to pick up your wristbands and swag bag for the weekend. 
 

Please note that you cannot customize your registration package and packages are non-refundable. 
 

NEW Eatonia Centennial clothing are available to order at www.eatonia2020.com.  You can also stop in at the Town 
Office to look at the items. 
 

REGISTRATION PACKAGES & CENTENNIAL CLOTHING MAKE GREAT CHRISTMAS GIFTS! 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia2020.com/
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On September 10, 2019, the council of the Town of Eatonia passed the Protective Services Cost Recovery Bylaw No. 

2/19 where the cost of fire prevention, suppression and emergency response services will be charged to the property 

owner who receives the service.  This means that residents will be responsible for paying their own fire protection 

services.  This will come into effect on January 1, 2020.     

The Town of Eatonia, R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261 and R.M. of Newcombe No. 260 established a fire protection 

district which is known as the CEN Fire Protection Association.  This association provides fire protection services to all 

residents within the boundaries.   

Below is a breakdown of the fees they charge for fire protection services:   

SERVICE PROVIDED      FEE CHARGED  
Rural Call Out for the 1st Hour    $1,000.00 
Urban Call Out for the 1st Hour    $1,000.00 
Extra Call Out Hours Prorated After 1st Hour  $500.00 per hour prorated  
Man Hours       $15.00 per man per hour prorated  
Extrication for the 1st Hour     $500.00 
Extrication After the 1st Hour     $500.00 per hour prorated  
Oil Field Call Out to Industrial Site    $1,800.00  
Non Production Call Out After 1st Hour   $450.00 per hour prorated  
Single Engine Aircraft Tanker (SEAT)   As invoiced by the Provincial Government 
 
If the fire department is dispatched for a false alarm, the property owner will be charged a fee as per the rates set 
out above.  A false alarm is any incident in which fire personnel are paged or respond to a fire alarm system or 
security alarm system that is activated by mistake or as a result of a malfunction.  Make sure to check your fire or 
security alarm system on a regular basis to avoid a false alarm.   
 
Make sure to check with your insurance broker to make sure that you have coverage for fire protection services in 
your policy.   
 
If you have any questions about the Protective Services Cost Recovery Bylaw, please contact the town office or a 
council member.   
 

A HUGE thank-you to the wonderful staff at E.O.L. 
for care given to me. 

THANK-YOU also to everyone for visits, phone calls, 
cards and gifts. Much appreciated. 

MERRY CHRISTMAS to all & HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
LORNA CRIDLAND 
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JUST A REMINDER…. 
 

As of January 1, 2020, the residents of the Town of Eatonia, as per Bylaw No. 2/19, will be responsible for 

paying their own Fire Protection Services. 

If you have a home/tenant/condo policy with Wawanesa, you automatically have $10,000 coverage for Fire 

Protection Services built into your policy.  Higher limits are available at cost of $10.00/$1000.  Please be 

advised that coverage will only apply to a “fire” loss – not “false” alarms. 

If you have a home/tenant/condo policy with SGI CANADA, you will have to buy this coverage separately.  

The cost is $20.00 for the first $5,000.00 of coverage and $10.00/$1000 for higher limits.  Please be advised 

that coverage will only apply to a “fire” loss – not “false” alarms. 

If you have any questions or would like to have this coverage added to your policy, please contact our office. 

The Staff at Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 

306-967-2201 
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising digital sign 

to advertise your business needs, community events, 

birthdays, baby announcements, anniversaries, 

engagements and “Will You Marry Me?” announcements. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 288 

reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost: $60/week Commercial/Business Promotions 

$25/week Community Events & Announcements  

*Taxes not included in prices 

*Prices subject to change 

 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a static 

commercial can be discussed at time of booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Gwen Britton at 

306-460-7130 if you have any questions or if you would 

like to discuss your options. 

 
 

Meals on Wheels 

Meals on Wheels runs Monday – Friday, 52 weeks 

a year in Eatonia.  Every day, volunteers help Meals 

on Wheels fulfill its mission of delivering hot and 

nutritious meals as well as an important personal 

social contact the improves the quality of life for 

homebound residents.  Without volunteers this 

program wouldn't exist. 

 

More Volunteers Needed... 
The Saskatchewan Health Authority is looking for 

Casual Meals on Wheels Drivers to join our 

program.  The meals are picked up from the 

Eatonia Oasis Living @ 11:55am Monday – Friday. 

If you are interested please contact Allison Klein, 

Volunteer Services Coordinator for Kindersley 

and Area at 306-463-1000 ext. 2504 or 

allison.klein2@saskhealthauthority.ca 

mailto:allison.klein2@saskhealthauthority.ca
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THANK YOU DONORS 

 of EATONIA, LAPORTE and MANTARIO COMMUNITIES! 

The Donor’s Choice 2019 campaign totaled $11,275. 

$6500 will remain locally with Eatonia Oasis Living, Eatonia/Mantario cemeteries, Eatonia 

Cooperative Services and Eatonia Campground. 

Appreciation is extended to: 

 Cheryl Bailey and Jodi Zinck in the Town Office for their assistance as well as the use of the 

office for Donor’s Choice Appreciation Day.                             

 Debbie Adams and co-workers in Eatonia Agencies for their cooperation. 

 Prairie Centre Credit Union for their donation for administrative costs. 

 Deb’s Massage Therapy for sponsoring the reminder mail-out. 

 Viv Verm of the Eatonia Fowl Supper committee for allowing our presence for the evening; it 

was an opportunity to display our new banner. 

 

Committee members Bev Dahl, Debbie Kroeker, Belva Martin and Sharon Price gratefully 

acknowledge all supporters.  

Each gift truly makes a difference! 

 

 
 

Eatonia Health Center 
IS PLEASED TO OFFER THE FOLLOWING MEDICAL SERVICES 

 

Physician Services: Tuesday 

Nurse Practitioner Services: Wednesday 
 

Lab Collection Services Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
 

Home Care Services Monday – Friday  

(After hours call 306-463-4944 and leave a message) 
 

Foot Care and Wellness Program 
 

Meals on Wheels 
 

Visiting Professional Services are available for Dietician, Public 

Health Nursing, Occupational Therapy, Speech Pathology, 

Mental Health and Addictions. 
 

Reception Hours are 

Monday 8:00-12:30 

Tuesday 8:00- 3:30 

Wednesday 8:00-4:30 

Thursday 8:00-2:30 

*Reception hours have changed* 
 

Services subject to change, please call reception to book all 

appointments at 306-967-2591. 
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DECEMBER  RECREATION NEWS  
 

It’s been a busy month in November and I would like to thank all the people that came and spent endless hours doing repairs in the arena, 

flooding, painting lines, caulking, starting up the plant and everything it includes to have a wonderful skating/hockey season. 

The hockey signs in the arena for the 2019/20 season are well underway and we would like to say thank you to NRB Holdings, Tisdale’s 

Sales & Service, 4-Hire Welding, KEE Sheet Metal, Hill Acme Machine Ltd., Owens & Sweitzer Ltd., G-Mac’s AgTeam, All West Sales, 

Somerville Farms (2014) Ltd., Longhorn Oil & Gas Ltd.,  Kindersley & Dist Co-op Ltd., Richardson Pioneer Ltd., Baker & Hughes, Kindersley 

Trailer Sales Ltd., Eston Sheet Metal, AGT Foods, and Ritchie Bros. Auctioneers.  We still have a few more coming in as well and I am 

waiting to see if Amazon/Facebook get back to me as well.   If anyone would like to volunteer their time to assist the Rec Board in taking 

signs up and down feel free to call Gwen at 460-7130. 

Would anyone happen to have a key to the skate sharpening room that they no longer require?  Please feel free to drop it off at the Town 

Office.  Would you like to learn to sharpen skates?  Please see/call Gwen for more details. 

I would like to say thank you to 4Fifty4 Dance Company for being our 1st business to have a banner at the pool for the summer season.  If 

you would like more information on displaying your business logo, signage, family announcements and creative signage on a banner at the 

pool please call Gwen at 460-7130.   

Thank you to all the youth that came to decorate my office windows for Hallowe’en and to all the youth that handed in their Hallowe’en 

quizzes.  We had 2 winners that won a dozen cupcakes and extra-large candy bags.  We had another family win a pizza from 21-44 and 

extra-large candy bags too. Winners are posted on our FB page. 

I am looking for creative youths again to do a winter scene on my office window in the next week, please get a hold of Gwen if you are 

interested.  A Christmas quiz will be going out soon to the Town Office and to the Eaton School.  Feel free to hand it back to the Town 

Office by December 20/19 by 4pm please.  Prizes will be given out January 2/20 between 1-4pm at the Town Office. 

Youth that are of the ages of 14 – 15yrs of age will need to acquire the Young Worker Readiness Certificate Course for Saskatchewan, 
before applying for summer positions coming up this 2020 season.  The course is online under the Government of Sask web site. It’s easy 
and a great resource of information when starting your 1st job.  You can take it online or print off a version.  You will need to: 

1. Complete the YWRCC and obtain a Certificate of Completion; 
2. Provide your employer with a copy of your Certificate of Completion; and 
3. Provide your employer with proof of age and written consent from a parent or guardian. 

We had a few people that got too busy and were unable to be on the Sportsman Dinner Committee this year.  Please welcome aboard 
a couple of new people; Matt McKinnon, Randi Somerville and Maryanne Becker.  If you would like to help with the event please 
contact Gwen at 460-7130. 

“80’s” Family Skate Night at the Eatonia Memorial Arena will be held on Dec 21/19, 6-9pm, $5 per person. Enjoy music by our DJ 

“Party Zone” entertaining us with their music and strobe lights. Feel free to come dressed up in an “80’s Theme” attire/hair style!   

The Arena TV in the lobby by the pop machine has the rink schedule displayed on it.  Please leave the TV on 24/7 as many people 
come to check it throughout the day and evenings.  If you would like to have the google calendar assessable on your computer please 
email me and I’ll add you.  You can also view it on the Town of Eatonia web site under recreation and then under arena. The schedule 
is done till the end of March 2020. 

If any youth have any comics they draw or jokes related around recreation, feel free to come see Gwen about putting it in the 
Recreation News area of the newsletter with your own byline. 

A friendly reminder that all recreations fees for the rink, swimming, skating, bonspiel, sportsman dinner and other rec fundraisers 
are to paid by cash, e-transfer, member direct through any credit union or cheque please. 

The Recreation Board is accepting applications for 2 vacant positions.  If you are interested in joining the board and have an interest 
in recreation in our community, please contact Gwen for an application. 
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If it’s cold and snowy, it’s Playoff Football time! This was the case on Saturday, November 9th when the 1A 6-Man 
championship game featured the Kerrobert Rebels and the Eaton School Spartans in a battle for the Provincial title. 

The Spartans finished the regular season with a 4-2 record while the Rebels were unbeaten.  Both teams advanced to 
provincial quarter finals.  On the road to the provincial final, the Eaton Spartans first travelled to Hague where they 
defeated the Hague Panthers, first in their league, by a score of 42-16.  The next weekend, the Spartans were bound for 
Southey to challenge the Robert Southey Screaming Eagles in the provincial semi-final.  The game against the Eagles 
was an intense match-up between two strong teams. At the end of Q1, Spartans led 16-14; Q2 22-20; Q3 44-20 and a 
final score of 44-36.  The Spartans were off to Kerrobert to take on the Rebels for the 6-Man 1A Provincial title!  It was the 
first time in 20 years that the Spartans would play for the Provincial Championship, having won back-to-back titles in 1998 
& 1999 when Coaches Clint Hayes and Chad Guidinger were players on the teams. 

The sidelines at Kerrobert were flooded with Spartan fans sporting school colors of black, red and white and cheering on 
the Spartans in their quest for the championship title. After the kickoff, Kerrobert Rebels were first on the board.  Spartans 
battled back to score their own touchdown and then shortly after, an interception by the Spartans led to a second 
touchdown.  At the end of the first quarter, the score was 12-8 for the Spartans. In the second quarter, Spartans scored a 
trio of touchdowns; Rebels got some momentum back with a couple of their own.  At the half, Eatonia led 30-26.  In the 
second half, the Rebels started with the ball and were able to take the lead 34-30.  The Spartans soon took over, 
completing a couple more touchdowns of their own, bringing the score to 44-40 for the Spartans at the end of the third.  It 
was definitely a nail-biter of a game!  The final quarter saw the Spartans put up another 19 points through strong offensive 
and defensive play.  Spartans were victorious, defeating the previously undefeated Rebels, with a final score of 63-48.  
Eaton Spartans are the 2019 1A 6-Man Provincial Champions! 

Eaton School, Westcliffe Composite School, the communities of Eatonia and Marengo, and all Spartan Alumni are 
extremely proud of these boys and their accomplishment.  Congratulations to the team: 

#  2 – Logan Davis #19 – Kobi Paylor #39 – Hunter Smolinski Inj – Jordan Graham 
#  7 – Kearin Wagner #22 – Taylen Solvberg #85 – Layton Davis  
#  9 – Jackson Schuh #24 – Kyle Theaker #87 – John Stevens Coaches – Clint Hayes 
#13 – Turner Somerville #29 – Hayden Kulyk #88 – Lane Dafoe       Chad Guidinger 
#16 – Richie Adams #32 – Ethan Green #90 – Wade Hawkins       Brad Kulyk 
#17 – Rhys Busby #36 – Weelar O’Connor #98 – Daniel Goertzen  
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The 2019/20 Spartans Football team would like to send a huge thank you to the fans and the 

sponsors that supported them through their football season. 
 

Scaleside Commodity Group - Darren Guidinger and Ashley Lazar Sygenta 
Somerville Farms 2014 Ltd  - Sam, Brian and Ken Somerville FMC 
Nutrien Eatonia (Kiley Swan Manager) Prairie Center Credit Union 
Eatonia Agencies Ltd - Deb Adams Maddox and Baylee Stevens 
Panama Holdings Ltd.  - Jeff and Coralynne Stevens Sam and Rhonda Somerville 
Sweetheart Pollinators - Neil & Janine Specht Eatonia Lions Club 
GMAC Eatonia  - Derek Price Manager West Central Junior Football 
GMAC Marengo - Kaci Leys Manager BJ and Kristen Somerville 

 
This experience has been one we will never forget and could not have achieved it without the 

support of our community! 
 

THANK YOU!! 

 

FOWL SUPPER WINDUP UPDATE 
 

Thank you to Eatonia and surrounding area 
for your generous support of the 

Community Fowl Supper. 
We were able to divide up $3,500.00 to the 

following organizations: 
 

Eatonia Library Board 
Eatonia Cemetery Committee 

Prairie Oasis Fitness Club 
Eatonia Oasis Living 

Eatonia & District Recreation Board 
Santa’s Shop 

Eatonia Band Association 
 

Mark your calendars for next year’s fowl 
supper on Sunday, October 25, 2020. 
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It's That Time of Year Again!!! 
 

In the coming weeks you will be receiving a call from 
either Sam Francis or Sharon Steinke to update your info 

for the Mantario Lions Community Calendar.  If you do not 
receive a call by January 15, 2020 please call either Sam 
Francis 306-430-1720 or Sharon Steinke 306-463-7995. 

 
This year we also require the calendars to be paid for in 
advance of ordering.  Payment can be made by cash or 

cheque made payable to Mantario Lions (to be dropped 
off at the Town Office) or by e-transfer francis.s@shaw.ca 

 
Calendars are $15 each (includes up to 8 listings). 

Additional listings are $1 each. 
 

Thank you for your continued support of the Mantario 
Lions Club.  For information on where monies raised go - 

please visit our Facebook page 
(www.facebook.com/MantarioLions) 

 

Screening Project 
 

Thank you to the following for donations: 

 

Paul Stevens 

Jason Hennes 

Jeff Bailey 

Allan & Glen Busby 

Chris Theaker 

Brian Lothammer 
 

 

Thank you to Hoffman Land & Cattle for 

trucking to Lethbridge. 

Thank you to Kevin Lee for the use of the truck 

& Somerville’s for hauling. 

 

 

The Handi Van will pick up any senior/disabled 
residents for a tour of the Christmas lights in town 

 
Phone Cheryl at  

306.967.2251 (Work) or 306.460.8370  
Or Vicki at 306.967.2447 (E.O.L.) 

By Wednesday, December 18th, 5:00pm 
To arrange for a pickup. 

 
Show your Christmas spirit and turn your lights on 

the evening of December 18, 2019 
For the residents of Eatonia as they tour the town. 

 
Compliments of the 

Eatonia Health District Foundation Board 
 

mailto:francis.s@shaw.ca
http://www.facebook.com/MantarioLions
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EATONIA LIONS CLUB 

 

OCT 

2019 
 
 

NOV 

2019 

 

San Diego – Anne Bond 

$120 - Tony & John Fiest 

 
 

Caribbean Cruise - Bella & Penny                                                                                         

Artymovich 

$120 – Kevin Quinney 
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EATONIA CEMETERY INFORMATION 

 

The Cemetery Committee has completed Year 2 of projects working toward the challenging goal of 

improvements designed for beautification and easier maintenance. 

 

Included were: 

 

1) the ditch repair and grass seeding by the Dept. of Highways. 

2) the planting of 58 Colorado spruce trees on two sides of the property with the installation of drip 

irrigation. Ron Theaker is to be recognized for his donation of the trencher while the town 

employees provided the labour. All costs were met by the committee. 

3) the installation of two concrete runners on which 40 monuments were placed. Families helped 

the committee with the cost of construction. R.M. of Chesterfield supplied gravel. 

4) the removal of 29 concrete and fibreglass grave covers by the town employees for a fee 

imposed by Town Office. Appreciation is due Lyle Jeffries and Jeff Stevens for supplying topsoil 

for grave repair. 

 

Looking ahead to Year 3 in 2020, projects planned include: 

 

1) the replacement fence along the highway. 

2) the planting of 100 additional Colorado spruce trees. After a lengthy and costly legal procedure, 

approximately an acre of land was procured. It will support two rows of trees on three sides of the 

cemetery. 

3) the removal of more concrete grave covers. It is disappointing to report of those families who, in 

2017, had committed to do their own work, only one has completed the task. We urge the others 

to help us reach our goal of all covers removed before the Centennial celebration. 

 

As the Centennial Committee anticipates a large attendance, it is expected many will visit the cemetery. 

We hope everyone with family graves will do their part to ensure these visits are 

emotionally rewarding. Due to the time restrictions of August 1 completion, the concrete runner 

project is placed on hold. 

 

Appreciation is extended for the willing assistance from R.M. of Chesterfield and the Town  

of Eatonia in providing labour and equipment. Thank you to those who have aided our work financially – 

through private donations and through Donor’s Choice. And again, it was most gratifying to be included in 

the organizations receiving monies from Eatonia Oasis Players. 

 

The Cemetery Committee is funded totally by donation. Anyone wishing to participate in the upcoming 

projects is welcome to do so with the appreciation of the committee. Cheques 

addressed to Town of Eatonia, Cemetery Committee will receive a charitable donation receipt. 

 

Inquiries for further information may be directed to Committee members: Troy Becker, Matt McKinnon, 

Cheryl Bailey, Leah Cooper, Brent Watts, Bill Wardill, Jerry and Bernice Radies, Jim and Belva Martin. 
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A C T I V I T I E S / E V E N T S  T H I S  M O N T H :  

- M O R N I N G  E X E R C I S E S ,  B A K I N G ,  M A N I C U R E S ,  C R A F T S  W I T H  M A R I E ,  B I N G O ,  

C A R D S / G A M E S  

- S H U F F L E B O A R D ,  T I L E  R U M M Y  

- M A D E  C H R I S T M A S  T R E E  O R N A M E N T S  A T  C R A F T S  T H I S  M O N T H  

- A T T E N D E D  T H E  R E M E M B R A N C E  D A Y  S E R V I C E  A T  E A T O N  S C H O O L .   T H A N K  

Y O U  F O R  I N C L U D I N G  U S  A N D  T R E A T I N G  U S  S O  G R A C I O U S L Y .  T H E  

R E S I D E N T S  W H O  A T T E N D E D  P A I D  Y O U  M A N Y  C O M P L I M E N T S ! !  

- F A M I L Y  C A S H  B I N G O !  I T  W A S  A  S M A L L  C R O W D  B U T  F U N  W A S  H A D  B Y  A L L !  

- O U R  H A P P Y  H O U R ( O R  T W O )  W A S  H E L D  A N D  W E  A L L  H A D  A  G R E A T  T I M E !  

S T A Y  T U N E D  F O R  D E T A I L S  O N  O U R  N E X T  O N E !  

W E  A R E  S E L L I N G  T I C K E T S  O N  A  C H R I S T M A S  B A S K E T !  T H E R E  A R E  

D O N A T I O N S  F R O M  H O M E  B A S E D  B U S I N E S S  P E O P L E ,  C R A F T E R S ,  S T A F F ,  

R E S I D E N T  F A M I L I E S … O U R  E A S T E R  B A S K E T  H A D  O V E R  $ 5 0 0  W O R T H  O F  

D O N A T I O N S !   I F  Y O U  W O U L D  L I K E  T O  C O N T R I B U T E  T O  T H E  B A S K E T ,  B U Y  

T I C K E T S  O R  B O T H … S T O P  I N  A T  E O L !  ( P R O C E E D S  G O  T O  R E S I D E N T  

A C T I V I T Y  F U N D . )  

Happy Birthday wishes would go 

out to Margaret McConnell who 

is 102 this month!! 
 

Thank you to the Catholic Church 

ladies for hosting the Monthly 

Birthday party!  It was a great 

afternoon of music and visiting! 

 

 

Resident Update: We currently have 13 residents living at E.O.L. 
 

We welcome Lloyd Martin from Kindersley. We hope you enjoy your new home!  
 
 

(If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our facility, now or in the 

future, talk to Cora at (306)967-2447 for more information. 

Ask us about the EOL Resident Support Program and the Personal Care Home Benefit!) 
 

 

EXERCISES!! 

Monday Wednesday Friday 
Thank you to Amanda 

Longmuir and Gwen Britton, 

along with Vicki Oomen, for 
leading exercises! 

Everyone Welcome!! 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

Bring your quarters!! 

 

Thank you to our Volunteers: 

- Gwen Britton for organizing the Family Cash Bingo and Trista Kelly and 

Scott Hilts for helping! 

-Marie Smith and her helper, Janine Specht for organizing the Craft session. 

-Craig Bews, Duane Cridland and Linda Radies for accompanying Nicole with 

the residents to Eaton School for the Remembrance Day service 

-Family members, staff, members of the community etc. who come to EOL 

for exercises, BINGO and other activities!  It makes the residents feel like 

they are part of the community! 
 

 

 

 

 

The Eatonia District Health Care Foundation provides the Handivan for the 

residents of E.O.L.  whether it be for appointments, trips to go sight-seeing or 

shopping…Thank you for this!   

If there is anyone who would like information on the trips that are planned, contact 

Vicki at 967-2447.  You are more than welcome to join us! 

 Thank you to all the men and women who provide the 

church services at Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the 

residents’ spiritual needs is an important part of their care, 

and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very much. Our 

services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would 

like to join us.         

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone  

Welcome!! 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

“CASH BACK”—JOHNNY CASH TRIBUTE 

NOVEMBER 30 AT 2:00 

 

MONTHLY BIRTHDAY/CHRISTMAS PARTY  

ENTERTAINMENT PROVIDED BY  

BRYAN SWAN&FRIENDS 

DECEMBER 10 AT 2:00 

 

FAMILY CASH BINGO!! 

DECEMBER 13 AT 7:00 

BRING YOUR QUARTERS!! 

 

Thank you to everyone who 
has made a contribution of 
any kind to our facility.  We 
appreciate it from the bottom 
of our hearts!!                                                   
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